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E-NEWSLETTER 

VOLUME 134 FRIDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2023 

Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 

NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNER’S REPORT  

Happy Friday Willoughby Hills, 
 

     This week Fire Chief Rob Gandee, Lt. Lou DiMattia and FF/PMs Steve Lucic and Zach Martin traveled to 
Spartan Fire & Emergency Apparatus in Sioux Falls, South Dakota to inspect our recently completed Fire Engine.   
Chief, Lou, Steve and Zach reported that the Engine passed inspection (pictures on page 4).  The new Engine will 
now be sent to our Fire Equipment Dealer, Johnson Fire Equipment Solutions in Wellston, Ohio, where equipment 
shelves and racking as well as identification decals will be installed on the Engine.  Following that, the Engine will 
be delivered to the City where our Fire Department will train operating the new engine, install and transfer the 
necessary equipment to the Engine for operations in the City and then, place the Engine in service.   As you may 
recall, this engine was ordered in March of last year after the Fire Department worked with Spartan and Johnson to 
design the engine to meet the needs of our City.   The Engine features a stainless steel and galvanized steel 
undercarriage and fuel tank to be more resistant to corrosion, a 750 Gallon water tank to have sufficient water to 
fight car fires on the highway where hydrants are not accessible, a Lifepak unit and drug box for medical first 
responses, enough hose to connect the Engine to hydrants, even down our longest driveways, new state-of-the-art 
fans and scene lighting and set of new extrication tools to assist victims trapped as a result of motor vehicle 
accidents. In addition to Chief Gandee, Lt. DiMattia, FF/PM's Lucic and Martin, I would like to thank all of the 
members of our Fire Department for their assistance in this process, Finance Directors Frank Brichacek (retired) 
and Bruce Scott for their work in connection with the financing of the Engine and our teams at Spartan and 
Johnson for their hard work designing and building the Engine for our City. Of course, I also need to thank all of 
the members of City Council for their support of the Administration and the Fire Department in the financing and 
procurement of the Engine.  It should serve all of us well for the next two decades.   We will be holding a reception 
and  traditional "Push-In and First Wash" ceremony when the Engine is placed in service.  Details will be in future 
newsletters as we plan to place the Engine in service in mid-December. 
 

     Also in the Fire Department, Congratulations to FF/PM Bob Vencl on his promotion to Lieutenant where he 
takes the place of retired Lieutenant Patty Heller.  Bob has been a full time member of the Department for almost 
10 years.  Bob is a member of the East Tech Technical Rescue Team,  has been responsible for the Department's 
Turnout Gear program and has a passion for training new firefighters.    
 

     Don't Forget that our second Electronics Recycling Day for 2023 is tomorrow, from 9:00 AM until 12:00 Noon 
in the City Hall Parking Lot.  Please see the information flyer on Page 3 below for details.   Most items are 
accepted free of charge, but there are charges for CRT Monitors and TVs ($20 each) and Printers ($10 each).  
Trivia Night in Willoughby Hills is next Tuesday at 7:00 PM in the O'Ryan Room.   Our annual Kids Halloween 
Party is next Friday, October 20, 2023 starting at 6:00 PM at the Community Center.  There will be games, candy, 
costume contest and hayrides, so lots of fun for kids of all ages!  As always, the Recreation Commission is looking 
for your help.  You can volunteer at the Party by going to this link: https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10C0E4DA9AF29A1F9C34-willoughby4#/ 
 

     Thanks to Recreation Coordinator Diana Parker, the Recreation Commission including Laura O'Donnell, Kathy 
Sivo, Matt Grey, Lynn Hallum and Councilman Joe Jarmuskiewicz and our many volunteers including Dave & 
Denise Reichelt, Frank and Mary Cihula, Peggy Brady, Liz Miller, Nancy Davis, Gloria Majeski, Jennie Trobenter, 
Councilwoman Vicki Miller and Councilman Mike Kline for another great Craft Show last Saturday.  We had great 
attendance and many happy customers taking home some wonderful items.  

mailto:newsletter@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DA9AF29A1F9C34-willoughby4#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DA9AF29A1F9C34-willoughby4#/
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CITY CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 

 

Saturday, October 14, 2023 

ELECTRONIC RECYCLE DAY 

9:00 A.M.—12:00 P.M. 

 

Tuesday, October 17, 2023 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

11:30 A.M.—O’Ryan Room 

 

Tuesday, October 17, 2023 

TRIVIA NIGHT 

7:00 P.M.—O’Ryan Room 

 

Thursday, October 19, 2023 

PC-ABR MEETING—CANCELED 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Friday, October 20, 2023 

HALLOWEEN PARTY 

6:00 P.M.—Community Center 

 

Saturday, October 21, 2023 

HACH-OTIS NATURE WALK 

1:30 P.M.—Hach-Otis Parking Lot (no dogs, please) 

 

Monday, October 23, 2023 

WORKING COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL MEETING 

6:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Thursday, October 26, 2023 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

7:00 P.M.—Council Chambers 

 

Tuesday, October 31, 2023 

COMMUNITY CENTER CLOSED 

(Library—Open for Curbside Only) 

9:00 A.M.—9:00 P.M. 
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    The City has contracted with GreenBoard IT to provide an electronics recycling day for our residents 

on October 14th from 9:00am—noon at City Hall.  GreenBoard IT accepts the following mater ial 

free of charge. However, please inquire if you have questions about specific items.  

Material Accepted Free of Charge:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     The following items are accepted with charge to the resident.  Final weights and counts will be 

provided with a cost for the items being collected (cash or credit card only please!): 

  Item                                                                      Cost   

  Printers                                                         $10.00 per unit  

  TVs                                                               $20.00 per unit  

  Hard Drive Shredding                                  $4.00 per drive  

We look forward to seeing you there! 

PCs  Unused Printer Cartridges/Toner  Tablets  

Laptops  Cell Phones  Game Consoles/Access. 

Phones  Stereos Paper Shredders  

Cameras  VCR/DVD Players  Mice  

Scanners Routers  Speakers  

Hard Drives  MP3 Players  Networking Equip. 

Servers  Keyboards  UPS  

ELECTRONIC RECYCLE DAY  

https://fb.me/e/11bkXTyZS
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Below are a few pictures of the new Engine in it’s final stages at the manufacturer.   

This inspection visit was to review the apparatus and ensure it was built to specification 
and to create a punch list of items that needed completed, fixed, or changed.  Next up is 

graphics and equipment mounting.   
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Congratulations to Sergeant Shannon Vachet and Officer R.J. Harmon  

for receiving the Life Saving Award  

presented by the Lake County Chiefs of Police!   
 

     This award is presented to officers for an act performed in the line of duty that, through 

disregard of personal safety or prompt and alert action, result in saving a life, or a valiant 

effort to that end.  Sgt. Vachet, Ofc. Harmon, and Ofc. Merrifield (from the Wickliffe 

Police Department) received the award for their efforts to save the life of a suicidal 

individual on July 13, 2023 here in Willoughby Hills.  Congratulations to these 

outstanding officers! 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations to the Students of the Month at School of Innovation! 

The Police Department tips their badge to: 

Ivan Iammarino, Kaylee Furst, Gennifer LaGrange, Anthony Valent, Brady Blair, and Kevin Dong. 

Each outstanding student was presented with a certificate of achievement and a Police Department challenge 

coin. Keep up the good work kids!  
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Thank you to all of the vendors who participated and to all who attended the City’s Fall Craft Show 

on Saturday. We appreciate your support and hope to see you again next year! 

Special thanks to our volunteers: Councilwoman Vicki Miller, Council Vice President Mike Kline, 

Councilman Joe Jarmuszkiewicz, and Mayor Gardner; Recreation Commission members Laura 

O’Donnell, Kathy Sivo, Matt Grey and Lynn Hallum; Dave & Denise Reichelt, Gloria Majeski, Mary 

& Frank Cihula, Nancy Davis & Peggy Brady, Liz Miller and the always positive, Jennie Trobenter. 

Your generous time and effort is very much appreciated. Thanks also to Recreation Coordinator, 

Diana Parker and monitors: Genevieve, Rhianna, Brian and Nick. And lastly, thank you to the 

Willoughby Hills Quilt Guild for donating a tree skirt for the door prize/raffle game that was made by 

their very talented members. 
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UPCOMING CITY EVENTS: 
 

Saturday, October 14, 2023 

Electronic Recycle Day 

9:00 AM—12:00 PM 

City Hall Parking Lot 
 

Friday, October 20, 2023 

Halloween Party 

6:00 PM—8:00 PM 

Community Center 

 

Saturday, October 21, 2023 

Hach-Otis Nature Walk w/John Lillich 

1:30PM at Hach-Otis parking lot (no dogs, please) 
 

Saturday, November 4, 2023 / November 10, 2023 

11/4:  Photo Contest Entries Due 

11/10:  Reception 
 

Saturday, November 4, 2023 

Paper Shred Day 

9:00—12:00 PM 

City Hall Parking Lot 

 

Saturday, November 18, 2023 

WHPD & Marc’s Food Drive 

10:00 AM—2:00 PM 

In front of Marc’s at the Shoppes of Willoughby Hills Plaza 

 

Sunday, December 3, 2023 

Winterfest 

5:00 PM 

Willoughby Hills Fire Station 

 

December 9, 2023 

Breakfast with Santa 

9:00 AM 

Community Center 



10 

 



11 

 



12 

 

SENIOR ROOM ACTIVITIES  

FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER 
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Be sure to check out this month’s programs at 

the  North Chagrin Nature Center: 

 October 15 

9-10am 

Bird Walk:  A great opportunity for birders of all skill levels to enjoy the 

woods and wetlands around the nature center.  

October 19 

2-6pm 

Drop-By—Afterschool Nature’s Engineers:  Drop by during the posted 

hours to learn about nature's engineers and try your hand at nature 

engineering challenges! This week we'll find inspiration from masters of 

camouflage and mimicry.  

October 20 

6-7pm 

Evening with an Expert—Fungal Ecologist:  Join us for an evening with 

Claudia Victoroff, a fungal ecologist, to learn about mycorrhizae and how 

fungi function in partnership with trees. She will also share results from her 

recent research on Beech Leaf Disease and introduce some upcoming 

studies. Refreshments provided.  

Questions?  Email northchagrinnc@clevelandmetroparks.com 

No registration required.   

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all who sponsored and joined in on the Classic 5K last Sunday!   

A great time was had by all! 

https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/calendar/2023/ncnc/ncr/october/bird-walk
https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/calendar/2023/ncnc/ncr/october/drop-by-afterschool-nature-s-engineers-1
https://www.clevelandmetroparks.com/parks/calendar/2023/ncnc/ncr/october/evening-with-an-expert-fungal-ecologist
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COMMISSION MEMBERS NEEDED  

  The Recreation Commission is seeking new members to assist with the planning 

and implementation of City recreation events including: Pancake Breakfast, Easter 

Scavenger Hunt, Fall and Spring Craft Shows, Halloween Party, Winterfest, Christmas 

Card Lane, the Holiday Lights Contest, the Photo Contest, Breakfast with Santa, and, 

most recently, MusicFest 2023.   Anyone who is interested in becoming a part of the 

Commission can fill out this application and deliver it to City Hall.   

The City is seeking to fill the following position:   

 

Part-Time Property Staff Member 

Full-Time Road Worker 

 

If you or someone you know would like to apply 

to work with an amazing group of people here at City Hall, this is your chance! 

 

Applications for all open positions can be found here. 

Please send applications to  

asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov 

OPPORTUNITIES 

The Willoughby Hills Isolated Senior Program for Everyday Relief  (W.H.I.S.P.E.R.) 

committee is looking for volunteers to assist with incoming requests for services.  If 

you think you might like to help out please fill out the volunteer application located 

here.  If you’re a senior who would like assistance with things such as raking leaves or 

yard clean-up, please complete this application and send it back to City Hall.  For 

W.H.I.S.P.E.R. guidelines, please click here. 

W.H.I.S.P.E.R. VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/APPLICATION%20FOR%20BOARD%20AND%20COMMISSION%20MEMBERS-REV%20071620.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/PT%20Property%20Staff%20Member%2003.30.23.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhillsoh/FT%20Road%20Worker.pdf
http://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/EMPLOYMENT%20APPLICATION%202017.pdf
mailto:asstfinancedirector@willoughbyhills-oh.gov
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20VOLUNTEER%20APPLICATION%20&%20INFO.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20SERVICE%20APPLICATION.pdf
https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhills/WHISPER%20FINAL%20BOOKLET%20-%20SM2.pdf
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If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to reach out: 

City of Willoughby Hills,  

35405 Chardon Road,  

Willoughby Hills, OH  44094 

440-946-1234 and ask for Mayor Gardner’s Office.  

 

HAVE A WONDERFUL WEEK! 

Deer Management Update: 

     On September 28th Council adopted Ordinance 2023-041 which allows white-tailed 

deer archery hunting within the City.  This ordinance will go into effect on October 28th, 

meaning no hunting will be allowed until that date. 

 

     Permit packets are available on the City’s website as well as in the lobby of City Hall.  

Completed packets can also be turned in to the Police Department.  There will be a $25 

fee for every permit issued. 

https://cms2.revize.com/revize/willoughbyhillsoh/ORD%202023-041%20DEER%20MANAGEMENT%20-%20AMENDED%20-%20SIGNED.pdf

